

HARTSVILLE, SOUTH CAROLINA

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

Feb. 10, 1958

Miss Martha Starr, Editor The Lair Walterboro High School Walterboro, S. C.

Dear Miss Martha:

I have indicated on the back of the two pictures my selections for "Miss Walterboro High" and "Miss Senior." It was an extremsly difficult task to choose two from such a group of lovely young ladies, but I hasten to add, it was a very pleasant assignment. I just wish all could have been chosen.

J. A. Barry, Jr.

JAB:fm

Editor's Note: Dr. Barry was a judge at the Miss America Pageant in 1957.